Brookhaven Councilman Dan Panico Addresses Silver Ponds Homeowners’
Association
posted on 10/20/2015 9:56:00 AM

Farmingville, NY — Brookhaven Town Councilman Dan Panico (pictured left at podium) recently attended a meeting of
the Silver Ponds Homeowners’ Association held at the Manorville Fire Department headquarters. During the meeting,
the Manorville Fire Department detailed plans for a proposal to swap lands with the Town of Brookhaven to construct
a substation on Moriches Middle Island Road to substitute for the existing departmental functions now occurring on
Cranford Blvd in Manor Park.

"The proposal by the Manorville Fire Department will ultimately be up to the voters of the Fire District," commented
Councilman Panico. "This idea would swap lands currently owned by the Fire Department on Silas Carter Road in
between the Fire Department and Silver Ponds, which would be preserved as open space, for lands currently owned by
the Town of Brookhaven on Moriches Middle Island Road, which would be the site of the proposed substation. While
this would ultimately require the assent of the voters, I think the best course of action for the fire department is to
attend meetings like this to explain their plan, and I applaud them for attending and explaining their proposal."”
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